
 

 

   

 

        March/April ~ 2018 

President’s Message ~ Woodlawn Park 

The Golden Ear ~ Woodlawn Preserve 

Westside Story ~ Community Highlights 

ECOS (Recycling) ~ Public Safety Info. 

Senior Center News...and more 

** FREE PUBLICATION ** 

Recycle ~ Share With Your Neighbors 
 

Please Patronize our Advertisers 
 

A Publication of 

The Woodlawn Neighborhood Association 
www.woodlawnneighborhood.org 

Woodlawn Neighborhood Meetings - 4th Wednesday of the month 

7 PM @ Hibernian Hall (1748 State Street) 

Sunday, March 11 

Woodlawn Community Garage Sale  

May 19th/20th ~ Permits on sale April 14th 



 

 

 

Where’s The Newsletter? 
 

Get your FREE copy of  

The Woodlawn Connection 
 at the following locations: 

Albany Street Sunoco 
Beth Ann Kayser, CPA 
Blue Ribbon Restaurant 
Bumpy’s Polar Freeze 
Calvary Tabernacle Church 
Camillo’s Bistro 
Fantastic Sam’s 
Gallo’s Florist 
G & M Auto 
Grasso’s Barber Shop 
Griswold Funeral Home 
H&V Collision Center 
Hibernian Hall 
King Cork 
Kingsway Community 

Lorenzo’s Italian Cafe 
Lyle’s Hoagies 
Marotta’s Pizza 
Mavis Tire 
Ming’s 
Mohawk Progressive FCU 
New Life Ministries 
Plaines 
St. Paul the Apostle Church 
Stanford United Methodist 
  Church 
Starbucks 
Uncle Sam’s Candy 
Woodlawn Library 
Woodlawn Park 

PLEASE PATRONIZE  

OUR ADVERTISERS! 

The Woodlawn Connection Newsletter is also 

available online at www.woodlawnneighborhood.org 
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FAMILY RESTAURANT 
 

“Home of the award winning 
Blue Ribbon Cheesecake” 

 
1801 State Street          Phone: (518) 393-2600 
Schenectady, NY  12304   Fax: (518) 393-4313 

Www.BlueRibbonRestaurant.com 



 

 

A co-ed, independent school preparing young people to be caring, 
knowledgeable, and active citizens of our increasingly complex 

world.  Tour our school for Nursery through 10th grade and find 
out why our students love to learn at Brown! 

Open House 
March 3rd from 1:00-3:00 p.m. 

150 Corlaer Avenue 

518-370-0366  
www.brownschool.org 
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Upcoming WNA Meetings & Community Garage Sale 
 

 

   

 

 

 

 

Please mark your calendar for our Annual Woodlawn Garage Sale,  

scheduled for the weekend of May 19 & 20. Last year was one of our largest 

events ever with nearly 200 homes participating! Beginning April 14, permits 

can be purchased at the Sunoco Gas/Food Mart on 2501 Albany Street and 

at Grasso’s Barber Shop on 2506 Albany Street.  The cost of the permit is 

still only $10.00. Remember, you must have a permit issued by the       

Woodlawn Neighborhood Association in order to participate in this very 

popular event.  
 

We have invited County Clerk, John Woodward to speak at our March 28 

meeting to give us an insight of our “new” DMV building located on State St. 

(the old IHOP building).  We also intend to have a representative from the 

Schenectady City School District at our April 25 meeting to bring us up to 

date on the school budget and what impacts the State budget may or may not 

have on our children. An open question and answer session will take place.   
 

The Schenectady City Council is now hosting “Coffee with the Council” at 

the Schenectady Greenmarket. Come and enjoy a cup of coffee and have an 

opportunity to talk with your elected officials.  Learn about programs and 

opportunities offered throughout the city, and to meet invited department 

heads on a regular basis at the Greenmarket. Of course, it’s also a great     

opportunity to support our local small businesses at the same time! The Coun-

cil will be there on the 2nd Sunday of each month from 10 am to 1 pm, 

March 11 and April 8.  
 

Reminder, our association meetings are now on the fourth Wednesday of 

each month starting at 7 PM, at the Ancient Order of  Hibernians Hall, 

1748 State Street. The Schenectady Senior Center is open every          

Tuesday/Thursday from 10 AM-2 PM, also at the AOH. Lunch served at 

noon, $3.00 donation. 
 

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at home, 

377-8810.  I will make every attempt to return your call as soon as possible.  
 

Ed Kosiur—President, Woodlawn Neighborhood Association 



 

 

beautifulhomedrapes@gmail.com 

Facebook: BeautifulHomeDrapes 

International Hair Design by Ralf 
     

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Join us in celebrating our 30 year anniversary serving the 
Woodlawn community and greater New York Capital District.  

Bring this ad to the salon for half off all  
demi-permanent colour or $5 off a haircut  

for any new customers.  
 

Treat yourself to a new look! 
 

International Hair Design by Ralf 

1753 State Street ~ Schenectady, NY 12304 

518-346-1005 

www.hairbyralf.com 

Hair Salon owned by Intercoiffure Ralf and his 

wife Anita.  Over 45 years experience in     

precision hair cutting and colour that is both 

natural and classy. 
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The Golden Ear—By John Rose 
This Is A Gossip Column 

Blue Ribbon’s new bakery, next door to the restaurant on State Street, will 

open sometime in February.  All baked goods are baked at the old Friendly’s 

on upper State Street.  Watch for the opening at the retail store.  Blue Ribbon 

means good food!  Check it out! 
 

Amelia’s Italian Restaurant will be opening at the site of the old Ground 

Round on State Street, with authentic Italian food.  This reporter visited the 

inside and talked to the owner, Randy Loren, former owner of La Dolce Vita 

of upper State Street.  

He expects to be opening sometime in April and will have entertainment and 

great food.  These are all of his mother’s recipes.  I am looking forward to 

dining there! 
 

The DMV office on upper State Street has experienced a 30% increase in 

business since moving from downtown.  They are still working out kinks, 

which comes with moving into a new location. 
 

There is a new daycare opening at the corner of Albany Street and Selden 

Street.  There’s a sign on the Albany Street side of the building stating that it 

will be opening soon and includes their phone number. 
 

The former Gaylord’s Tap Room has closed and new people are looking to 

re-open it under a new name. 
 

The Crosstown Plaza is now called The Crosstown Commons.  The outside 

has been completely renovated.  There is a new sign that was installed by 

A.J. Signs in Glenville.  Graphics on the sign can be operated from a cell 

phone at the office of A.J. Signs. 
 

St. Paul’s Church will be opening a new afterschool daycare in Septem-

ber.  It will be open to all, first come first served! 
 

That’s it for now folks, and I’ll be listening. 
 

John Rose 



 

 

WOODLAWN – The West Side Story 

By Marcel 
 

Previously, I mentioned that the Ellis Hospital cardiothoracic team had 

received the highest award (limited to ~10% of all institutions) from the 

Society of Thoracic Surgeons.  Recently, I had a medical issue requiring 

open heart surgery.  I narrowed my surgery locations to Mt. Sinai Hospi-

tal in New York City and Ellis Hospital in our hometown.  I chose Ellis, 

primarily due to logistics as well as the aforementioned Ellis award.   

 

Post-surgery, I am very happy with my decision.  The Ellis team: surgeon, 

cardiologist, ICU nursing staff, and the rehab staff performed admirably.  

The surgeon, Dr Kyril Choumarov, has an excellent reputation and 

adeptly applied his skill set on my behalf.  This operation has enabled me 

to recover my prior energy level.  I share this with those of you facing a 

similar medical situation so as to not discount our small city hospital 

which favorably ranks alongside the larger medical institutions. 
  

Till next time…. 

The Woodlawn Branch of Schenectady Libraries 
2 Sanford Street 

518.386.2248 
 

M: 10 am - 5 pm 
T-TH: 1 pm - 7 pm 
SAT: 1 pm - 5 pm 

Closed on Fridays & Sundays 
 

To see what events are going on at this and other  
Schenectady public libraries, go to:  

http://www.eventkeeper.com/code/events.cfm?curOrg=SCNY 

Use the Citizen Request Tracker on the city’s website  

to report your concerns 
 

http://www.cityofschenectady.com/RequestTracker.aspx 
 

Potholes...snowplowing...codes and housing concerns…

sidewalks...nuisance...street lighting...garbage pickup… 

water/sewer issues...and much more. 
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 Welcome to the Schenectady Social Connection!  
MARCH: It’s hard to believe that this month we will be welcoming Spring! 

March is filled with informational presentations from Sunnyview Rehabilitation 

Hospital on “Drive Well Fitness & Safety For Seniors,” Ellie Zehnder from the 

Regional Food Bank and MVP on “Total Recall”. MVP is offering a fitness 

class at no cost called “Chair Moves” that emphasizes strengthening and 

stretching the upper and lower body through exercise. Book & Writing Clubs 

started this past month - if you are interested in joining either please see Janice 

Scanlon and Marilyn McKeon for questions or to let them know that you are in-

terested in  participating. We would like to also celebrate birthdays at the end of 

each month with a “Monthly Birthday Bash”. If you are interested in sharing 

your birth date with us, please do so when you check in for the day. We would 

also like to know if you served as a Veteran - please provide your branch of ser-

vice, rank and War or Conflict that you served in. There is a form provided for 

you to complete and return at the front desk. Thank you for your Service!! Wal-

Mart Vision Services will be here this month, along with Kingsway Home Care 

for the monthly Blood Pressure Clinic. The Ancient Order of Hibernians pro-

vides healthy homemade meals each day we are open for $3 starting at 12 noon. 

If you would like to take a meal home with you, there will be an additional 

charge for take-out, and meals are first come, first served. Take out meals may 

be  ordered, once lunches have been served.  
 

APRIL: As we welcome the warmer weather and showers associated with this 

month, please keep in mind that there may be roads on your way to the center 

that look like they have slight pooling; but could have a larger hidden problem 

lurching   below. MVP Health Care fitness class with Stacie Hebert, called 

“Chair Moves”, remains this month at no charge and emphasizes strengthening 

and stretching the upper and lower body through exercise. Presentations this 

month include: “CaptionCall” Phones and how to obtain one of these free 

phones for those with hearing impairments to provide the opportunity to have a 

conversation on the phone without incident; Fleming Physical Therapy present-

ing on “Arthritis & How to Feel Better”; and lastly, MVP Health Care presenting 

on “Sleep from A-Zzz” and maintaining overall good health. We would also like 

to continue to celebrate birthdays at the end of each month with a “Monthly 

Birthday Bash” and honor our Veterans - so please let us know if you are inter-

ested and provide your information at the center. Wal-Mart Vision Services and 

Kingsway Home Care will be back this month. The AOH will be charging an 

additional $1 for take-out meals and they are on a first come first served basis, 

after lunch has been served.  
 

Sincerely, 
 

SusanBeth Olsen, Program Manager 

 

 
1748 State Street Schenectady,  NY 12304  

518.598.2056 

http://www.cityofschenectady.com/RequestTracker.aspx


 

 

Mohawk Progressive Federal  
Credit Union 

1760 State Street, Schenectady 
www.mohawkprogressivefcu.com 

(518) 372-0828 
 

 NO FEE Checking 
 FREE Online Banking & Electronic Bill Pay 
 VISA® Credit and ATM/Debit Cards 
 FULL Service Mortgage Department 
 COMPETITIVE Home Equity Loan Rates 
 GREAT Rates for Auto/Truck/RV/Motorcycle/ 

     Boat Loans—As Low As 1.99% 

 FULL Family Membership 
 FRIENDLY Personalized Service 
    And Much More… 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mohawk Progressive Federal Credit Union 
“Where You Are More Than Just A Bank Account  

Number…..You’re A Member!” 
 

  

     All are welcome. 
 Stop by or call to find 
   out about opening 
  your account today! 

 

Life Happens.  And Often Leaves A Bill 

Due. So, If You’re In Need Of A Loan, 

Look No Farther Than Mohawk Progres-

sive FCU For All Your Financial Needs. 
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MEETING SCHEDULE ~ 2018 
 

General Neighborhood Association meeting  

4th Wednesday of each month - 7 PM @ Hibernian Hall (1748 State Street)

(No general meeting in August/December) 
 

Woodlawn Park & Woodlawn Preserve committee meetings  
4th Wednesday of each month - 6 PM @ Hibernian Hall (1748 State Street) 

 

Officers:  
President - Ed Kosiur (377-8810)  Vice President - Lou Grasso (374-1623) 

Treasurer - Chad Putman (225-0957) Secretary - Rose Harrell (346-4665) 
 

District Vice Presidents: 
East: Cole Denning (227-4085)   West: Jim LaPointe (377-2092) 
 

Committee Chairpersons: 
Newsletter & Woodlawn Park - Spero Zoulas (331-0929) 

Newsletter Ads - Cole Denning (227-4085) 

Woodlawn Preserve - Janet Given (210-5439) 

Social/Refreshment - Rita Figler 

Welcoming - Camy Wyckoff (370-5311) 
 

If you have any suggestions pertaining to any of these  

officers or committees, please call or mail suggestions to:  
 

Woodlawn Neighborhood Association  

2506 Albany Street,  

Schenectady, NY  12304 
 

Go to www.woodlawnneighborhood.org to get the  

latest information on Woodlawn Meetings, Events & Happenings. 

Public Safety Notice 

In case of emergency, call 911… 
 

 Officer Brad Carlton patrols Woodlawn 

 from 4 pm to Midnight.  Officer Brandon  

 Kietlinski patrols during the day. 
 

Please email non-emergency questions/concerns to Officer Carlton at 

bcarlton@schenectadypd.com 
 

Non-Emergency phone calls: 630-0911  

www.schenectadypd.com 



 

 

 
Offering a wide variety of dance styles 

 

Tap ~ Jazz ~ Ballet ~ Pre-School ~ Creative Dance 

 
1765 State Street 

Schenectady, NY 12304 

 
Telephone: 518-393-7827 

Email: orlandodance1765@gmail.com 
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Spring is finally (almost) here. Pretty soon we’ll be hearing the spring peepers again, 

and hopefully seeing the first of the seasons butterflies. The Morning 

Cloak butterfly overwinters in the hidden spaces behind tree bark and 

is one of the earliest to emerge in early spring. I hope you are lucky 

enough to see one! 
 

 

We’re busy working on our spring and early summer event calendar. March may see 

a 5K run, sponsored by the YMCA and County of Schenectady. In April, we will 

have a hike led by the APBP: Signs of Spring Hike at Woodlawn Preserve on      

Saturday April 14, 2018, 11:00am–12:30pm. The calendar says it is spring, but what 

clues does nature give us that reveal the arrival of spring? Come and discover signs 

of spring at the Woodlawn Preserve. We will meet at the Woodlawn Preserve trail-

head on Gifford Road and walk approximately 1.5 miles around the pond trail. Ages 

6+. Free!  In May we have another hike led by our Friends at the APBP: Spring Mi-

gration Bird Walk at Woodlawn Preserve on Saturday May 12, 2018 7:30am –

10:30am. Spring is here and that means the birds are coming back from their winter 

in the tropics. We will meet at the Woodlawn Preserve trailhead on Gifford Road 

and walk approximately 1.5 miles around the pond trail searching for spring        

migrants we see along the trails. Along the way, we will discuss some of the science 

research we conduct to help us monitor our feathered friends and how you can help! 

Please dress warmly. Binoculars will be provided. Ages 10+. Free! 
 

We are also planning on another walk with the New York Forest Owners Associa-

tion (NYFOA) which is always very informative, led by Jeff Kehoe, a Master For-

ester graduate of SUNY ESF in Syracuse. This will be held sometime in April or 

May. 
 

SAVE THE DATE! June 23rd will be our 4th Annual Fishing Day! Prizes for biggest 

fish, free BBQ at noon, free bait and use of fishing rods if you don’t have your own.  

This year we will also offer tours of the Woodlawn Preserve and tabling by local 

community groups. Watch our Facebook page (Friends of the Woodlawn Preserve) 

and the Woodlawn Neighborhood Association website for more details.  
 

The survey has been completed and these are our new boundary signs. The area  

includes the Sanford Preserve, the Woodlawn Preserve and the area 

of preserve in the town of Rotterdam, known collectively as the 

Schenectady Pine Barrens Preserve. We will be looking for volun-

teers in the upcoming weeks to help us post the remainder of the 

signs. 

 

And remember, if you see or hear of anything unusual going on in the Preserve call 

the Schenectady Police non-emergency number at 518-630-0911; or email non-

emergency information or questions to Patrolman Brad Carlton at bcarl-

ton@schenectadypd.com. The DEC can be reached at 1-877-457-5680 or call   

directly to our Region#4 reps Chris Valenti and Brian Wilson at 518-357-2047.  

DEC Forest Ranger Dave Nally has also been helpful and can be reached at 

David.nally@dec.ny.gov 

 

Janet Chen, Chair 

FriendsWP@gmail.com 

518-210-5439 

x-apple-data-detectors://3
x-apple-data-detectors://4
x-apple-data-detectors://4
mailto:bcarlton@schenectadypd.com
mailto:bcarlton@schenectadypd.com
mailto:David.nally@dec.ny.gov
mailto:FriendsWP@gmail.com


 

 

      Like many other single-use items, the 99 percent of straws that 

      are plastic, used once, and discarded, are not individually  

      heavy or voluminous. However, plastic straws used once and  

      strewn across the nation’s surface annually total in the         

      hundreds of billions and weigh millions of pounds. These  

      straws have clear and lasting negative impacts on ecosystems. 

Recognition of the concerns have led to widespread campaigns to “Skip a Straw.” 
 

Even when discarded properly, single-use plastic straws 

are seldom (if ever) accepted for recycling because of 

their size, shape and resin content. Even less fortu-

nately, many single-use plastic straws end up improp-

erly discarded as  

 a significant, visible, and lasting component of litter 

on land, sea, and other waterways 

 a threat to wildlife in the environment (especially 

mistaken as food, like other small plastics) 
 

What you can do: 

 forego straws as frequently as possible (e.g. when ordering a drink, request 

“No straw, please”) 

 if you do need to use a straw, seek alternatives, preferably reusable (e.g. steel, 

glass or sturdy plastic), or next seek paper straws (biodegradable); finally, 

ensure that any single-use straws are disposed of properly. 

 ask your favorite restaurants to provide straws to customers only when they 

are requested. 
 

More information is provided here by the Northeast Recycling Council (NERC): 
https://nerc.org/news-and-updates/blog/nerc-blog/2018/02/20/500-million-each-day 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Patrick Golden, ECOS Recycling Committee Member &  

SCEAC recycling team member 
 
 

Interested in volunteering your time, talents, or ideas?  
Email us at  info@ecosny.org  17 

 

NOTRE DAME-BISHOP GIBBONS SCHOOL 

 

Tours Available Daily 
 

8:00am - 2:00pm  
Call for an appointment 
 

 

 
        

        2600 Albany Street    
            (518) 393-3131 
                        www.nd-bg.org 

The 40 graduates from the class of 2016 earned $8.9 million                    

in Scholarships, Grants, and Awards  

https://nerc.org/news-and-updates/blog/nerc-blog/2018/02/20/500-million-each-day
mailto:info@ecosny.org


 

 

2018 
WASTE COLLECTION DATES 

WOODLAWN 
 

District #1               District #2   
Woodlawn—Central Park            Crosstown to Brandywine 
 

March   March 
1, 8, 15, 22, 29  2, 9, 16, 23, 30 
April   April 
5, 12, 19, 26  6, 13, 20, 27 
May   May 
3, 10, 17, 24  4, 11, 18, 25 

 

Download your district’s full-year schedule at: 
cityofschenectady.com/531/Waste-Collection-Schedules 

NEWSLETTER ADS  

&  

ARTICLES 

 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE 

TO PLACE AN AD OR 

SUBMIT  

INFORMATION,  

PLEASE EMAIL: 
 

Cwdenning@hotmail.com 
 

Next deadline is  

April 20th, 2018 
 

Call 518-227-4085  

for more information 

March 
 

4th - Oscar Night  

8th - International Women’s Day 

17th - St. Patrick’s Day 

20th - International Earth Day 

20th - Spring Equinox 

April 
 

1st - Easter Sunday 

6th - National Walk to Work Day 

22nd - Earth Day 

26th - Take your Daughter to Work Day 

27th - Arbor Day 

Notable Days in March & April... 
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Everybody Counts.  

Everybody Learns.  

Attend our School Board Meetings… 

Get involved in your child’s school’s PTO. 
 

Learn more at:  

http://www.schenectady.k12.ny.us/board_of_education 
 

Contacting the Board of Education 

Correspondence to board members can be directed to 

the clerk of the board as follows: 
 

Martha Morris, Clerk of the Board 

Schenectady City School District 

108 Education Drive; Schenectady, NY  12303 

Phone:  518-370-8100 Ext. 40105 

email:  morrism@schenectady.k12.ny.us 

Grasso’s  Barber  Shop 
2506 Albany Street / Corner of Route 7 

                   346-6775 

$15.00 Haircut                                

$8.00 Edge Up 

Store Hours:  

Tuesday - Saturday 

7:30 AM - 12:00 PM 



 

 

 

Terry Van Valkenburgh 
 

Funeral Director 
 
 

   GRISWOLD 
   FUNERAL HOME 

  1867 State Street 

  Schenectady, NY  12304                 (518) 374-6188 
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Free Tax Preparation - Volunteer Income Tax  

Assistance (VITA) 
 

United Way of the Greater Capital Region 

www.unitedwaygcr.org/tax-preparation 
 

United Way supports the CA$H Coalition of the Greater Capital Region and its Volunteer 

Income Tax Assistance (VITA) program as a lead partner and fiduciary.  Bringing together 

volunteers, human service organizations, financial institutions, the IRS, local and statewide 

government agencies, and others, this program provides free tax return preparation services 

through the VITA program. 
 

To learn more, go to www.unitedwaygcr.org/cash/free-tax-prep or dial 211 



 

 

 “Neighborhood Progress Cannot Happen  

    Without Your Involvement” 

 

    Meetings are held the 4th Wednesday of every month  

  at Hibernian Hall (1748 State Street) beginning at 7 pm 

Attend our  
 

Woodlawn Neighborhood Association Meetings 
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Annual Spring Clean-Up & Garage Sale coming soon to the Park! 
 

As we Spring ahead, the promise of more time in the sun to enjoy what the 

great outdoors has to offer brings a collective call to action.  Children are back 

outdoors in the parks and on the playing fields; adults are sprucing up their 

yards and taking their exercise routines to the streets; and the sounds of birds 

and neighbors chattering fill the air to greet the warm season upon us.   
 

With all the good vibes that Springtime brings, it’s also a great time to give 

back to your community. Whether it’s at the park, the preserve, attending 

neighborhood meetings, or helping out anywhere else in our city, giving back 

to community is a great way to share your talents and generosity for sustained 

pride in what’s great about living in Schenectady!  
 

With this in mind, please consider volunteering during our Annual Spring 

Clean-Up Event at the Park on Saturday, April 21st beginning at 9 am. 

We will be raking, clearing trigs and brush, setting out picnic tables and 

benches as well as other general tasks. Coffee, water, and treats will be pro-

vided and we have rakes, tools and gloves on hand. Pizza will be provided 

should we go past Noon. We hope you join us to begin our eighth year since 

adopting the park! We are also holding a Project Day at the park on Satur-

day, April 7th at 9 am if anyone would like to help with some small projects. 
 

With the Springtime season also comes the Annual Garage Sale at the Park!   

We are accepting donations of household items for the garage sale all year 

round, so please keep us in mind as you clear out your homes during spring 

cleaning season.  And we will again hold our Annual Garage Sale Donation 

Drop Days on Friday, May 11th (5:00 pm to 7:30 pm) and Saturday, May 

12th (8 am to Noon). We thank you in advance for any donations you may be 

able to provide.  This year’s sales days will again coincide with the Woodlawn 

Community Garage Sale Event - Saturday, May 19th and Sunday, May 20th.  
 

Our committee has been busy preparing for the 2018 season at the park.  We 

have identified projects needed, events to hold, and goals to meet.  Keep your 

eyes open on our facebook page (WoodlawnParkSNY) for dates.   
 

We are actively looking to for people to help us with our Adopt-A-Park     

Initiative.  Sign up for a month.  What does it entail?  Just going to the park 

once or twice a week to pick up any litter, organizing the “Have-A-Ball” bins 

and making note of any maintenance needs.  Each visit takes just 10-15 min-

utes and for kids who volunteer, there’s Stewarts Gift Cards to earn! 
 

This time of year is also a great time to donate any of your extra basketballs, 

footballs, volleyballs, or other sporting items to replenish our “Have-A-Ball” 

bins. Contact us if you would like to donate or just stop by the park and feed 

the bins.  We are always looking for new members to join our committee and 

volunteer efforts. Message us on our facebook page, email Woodlawn-

Park411@gmail.com or call 518-331-0929 to offer your support. 
  

Once again...thank you so much for your continued support,  

Spero Zoulas - Chair of Woodlawn Park  

            Redevelopment Committee /WoodlawnParkSNY 



 

 

Life Enrichment Activities ~ March & April 

~ Lunch is always served at 12 Noon ~ 

Free  Membership!! 

March 
 Thursday, the 1st: 10:30am - MVP “Chair Moves”/Puzzles/Cards; 11:00am - 

Rummikub/Bingo; 1:00 pm - Sunnyview Presentation  

 Tuesday, the 6th: 10:30am - Hangman/Dominos/Cards; 11:00am - Regional Food 

Bank Presentation; 12:30pm - Poker 

 Thursday, the 8th: 10:30am - MVP “Chair Moves”/Crossword Puzzles; 11:00am 

- Rummikub; 1:00pm - Hangman/Book Club 

 Tuesday, the 13th: 10:30am - Walmart Vision Service/Grab Bag Game; 11:00am 

- St. Patrick’s Day Craft/Rummikub; 1:00pm - Trivia/Poker 

 Thursday, the 15th: 10:30am - MVP “Chair Moves”/Bingo/Board Games/Cards; 

11:00am - St. Patrick’s Day Storytelling w/Stephen Mackey; 1:00 pm -Writing 

Club/Hangman 

 Tuesday, the 20th: 10:45am - MVP Presents “Total Recall”; 11:00am - Cards/

Dominos; 1:00pm - Wii Bowling/Trivia 

 Thursday, the 22nd: 10:30am - MVP “Chair Moves”/Puzzles/Pokeno; 11:00am - 

Rummikub/Board Games; 1:00pm - Pictionary 

 Tuesday, the 27th: 10:30am  - Blood Pressure Clinic/Cards/Puzzles; 11:00am - 

Bingo/ “Apples To Apples”; 1:00pm - Crossword Puzzles/Rummikub 

 Thursday, the 29th: 10:30am - MVP “Chair Moves”/Hangman/Cards; 11:00am - 

Dominos/Cards/Puzzles; 1:00pm - Monthly Birthday Bash 

April 
 Tuesday, the 3rd: 10:30am - Hangman/Dominos/Cards; 11:00am - CaptionCall 

Presentation; 12:30pm - Poker/Trivia 

 Thursday, the 5th: 10:30am - MVP “Chair Moves”/Puzzles/Cards; 11:00am - 

Rummikub/Bingo; 1:00pm - Pictionary  

 Tuesday, the 10th: 10:30am - Hangman/Dominos/Cards; 11:00am - Fleming 

Physical Therapy Presentation; 12:30pm - Poker/Bingo 

 Thursday, the 12th: 10:30am - MVP “Chair Moves”/Crossword Puzzles; 

11:00am - Rummikub; 1:00pm - Hangman/Book Club 

 Tuesday, the 17th: 10:30am - Walmart Vision Service/Grab Bag Game; 11:00am 

- Rummikub/Crossword Puzzle; 1:00pm Trivia/Poker 

 Thursday, the 19th: 10:30am - MVP “Chair Moves”/Bingo/Board Games/Cards; 

11:00am - Dominos/“Apples To Apples”; 1:00pm - Writing Club/Hangman 

 Tuesday, the 24th: 10:30am - Blood Pressure/Cards/Dominos; 10:45am - MVP 

Presents “Sleep From A-ZZZ”; 1:00pm - Wii Bowling/Trivia 

 Thursday, the 26th: 10:30am - MVP “Chair Moves”/Hangman/Cards; 11:00am - 

Dominos/Cards/Puzzles; 1:00pm - Monthly Birthday Bash 
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